Town of Washington, NH

Municipal Building Advisory Committee (MBAC)
Meeting Minutes 

· June 15, 2015

· ASSEMBLY

Committee Members Present:  Jim Bissonnette, Jim Crandall, Bob Williams, Ed Thayer, Jed Schwartz.
Alternates Present:  Lynn Hendrickson, Tom Burt
Public: Shawn Atkins, Keith McBey, Barry Beauregard
Meeting called to order by Williams at 4:00pm     

Minutes: Schwartz motioned to approve May 19th and June 8th meeting minutes as amended Bissonnette second, all in favor.
1.0 Communications:   None
2.0 Public Input:   None

3.0 Discussion / Actions:
3.1 Williams gave an overview and updated Bonnette, Page & Stone Corp regarding the committee’s charge and the initial ideas for possible phasing of the Safety Complex project.
3.2 The committee discussed various phasing approaches with  Bonnette, Page & Stone.  The Committee has asked for three types of phasing for the safety Complex as follows:
· Barn only using existing center station for administration space.
· Barn and shell for administration wing to be finished later. 
· Barn with a shell building for the administration wing to include decontamination and bathrooms. 
 Bonnette, Page & Stone Corp. will update the committee with the different cost factors for each phase requested. There was also a brief discussion of the Test Pits. With the overall response the committee feels that the test pits should be acted on sooner than later. At that time if there are any issues with ledge etc. the committee can addresses them and correct any changes that may come about, which may or may not alter the Safety Complex’s plans. Thayer to move ahead regarding test pits from previous approval from the board of selectmen. 
3.3 Kyle (architect) phoned and spoke with Williams and discussed that the town had no    additional money for him to be invited into the MBAC meetings. Kyle understood but is willing an able to stay involved as much as he can and advise what he could when necessary. 

3.4 Ed Thayer had given Williams his resignation letter due to time constraints. Ed is willing to help out with any work that maybe needed in the future for both projects. 
3.5 The next scheduled (MBAC) Municipal Building Advisory Committee would be July 8, at the Town Hall at 4:00 pm. 
Adjournment:    Meeting adjourned @ 5:21pm
Respectfully submitted, 

Deb DeFosse
